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March 18, 2022 
Via Electronic Delivery Only 

 

 

The PJM Board of Managers 
c/o Mark Takahashi, Chairman 
c/o Mr. Manu Asthana, PJM President and CEO  

PJM Interconnection L.L.C.  

2750 Monroe Boulevard 

Audubon, Pennsylvania 19408  

 

Dear Mr. Takahashi and Mr. Asthana,  

 

OPSI wishes to express its support for PJM staff’s proposal to submit a new 205 filing regarding the Initial 

Margin requirements for collateral in the Financial Transmission Rights (FTR) markets, as detailed at the 

March 9, 2022 Risk Management Committee meeting. As indicated in its Protest on PJM’s FERC filing 

seeking the adoption of a 97% confidence interval, OPSI continues to endorse PJM’s initial position, as 

expressed by its Chief Risk Officer, Nigeria Bloczynski, that the evidence and circumstances support the 

implementation of a 99% confidence interval.  

PJM’s plan to institute a 99% confidence interval aligns with prevailing industry standards and seemingly 

alleviates the concerns FERC expressed in denying PJM’s previous proposal to implement a 97% confi-

dence interval. This new plan, and its projected filing by the end of March, will provide much needed 

certainty to FTR markets and will serve to minimize the risk to both market participants and end use cus-

tomers. 

OPSI is appreciative of PJM’s work on this matter and looks forward to its final resolution.1  

          Sincerely,      

            
   David Ober, President 

          Organization of PJM States, Inc.  

 
1 This letter was unanimously adopted on March 17, 2022 by the OPSI Board of Directors.  


